The June 2009 Council meeting was held on 6/3/09. Council President Tom Carter called the meeting to order at approximately 7:30pm with the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.  Roll Call showed Favire, Carter, George, & Rosenstock, were present.  Also in attendance were many concerned residents.


The May 2009 minutes were presented to Council and placed on display. Vince asked for a clarification on the statement in the minutes referring to sharing of lawn maintenance with the association.  Tom said that was actually misstated.  We are not sharing anything with the association.  We combined our requests for bid purposes only, everything will be charged separately. We thought we would get the best price when services are combined for a quote.  Billing will be separate.  A motion to accept the minutes as presented was made by Carter, 2nd by George, roll call, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.

TREASURERS REPORT:


The treasurer’s report was presented and was accepted by a motion from Favire 2nd by George, Roll Call- all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.

GENERAL

PLGIT

GARBAGE
Bal.5/06/09

$ 2653.13

$109638.95
$31164.56

Deposits


$ 2830.99

$  2290.66
$ 1100.00

Withdrawals

$ 2510.50

$      .00
$ 3829.00

Interest

     $
    

$    42.72
$__ 11.63

Bal. 6/03/09

$ 2973.62

$112986.56  
$28447.19





LIQUID FUELS
  DAM   

PETTY CASH
Bal. 5/06/09

$13857.58

$1031.50

$1.63

Deposits


$     .00

$    .00

$ .00

Withdrawals

$     .00

$    .00

$ .00

Interest


$    5.30

$    .39

$ .00
Bal.6/03/09

$13862.88

$1031.89

$1.63

SEWER FUND

Bal. 5/06/09


$29453.79

Penn Vest interest 6/1
$ 9696.40 (automatic withdrawal)

Withdrawals


$     .00

Deposits



$13204.05

Interest



$    4.87
Bal 6/03/09


$32966.31

RECEIPTS:  READ  


$ 3304.89

HA Berkheimer, EIT


$   25.00

Zoning Permits


$  100.00

Contractors Permits


$  210.00

Garbage Fees Collected


$11728.25

Taxes Collected


$13204.05

Sewer Fees Collected, (February)


$  263.29

Semi Annual Police Fines

BILLS: 
READ


$   38.32

HA Berkheimer, Admin & Comm (April)


$   35.95

PP & L April 2 Streetlights


$ 3829.00

JP Mascaro & Sons, June Garbage Collection


$   16.50

Journal Newspapers, Special Mtg, Plan Comm.


$   88.00
`
Postmaster, 2 rolls stamps


$  465.00

Atty. Charles McCormick, June salary/Clymo





Magistrate Feissner Hearing


$  200.00

Zoning Officer, Sally Horny, May Salary


$   59.60

Verizon, Telephone 5/7/09 to 6/6/09


$  300.00

Bill Warner, Mayor Salary 2nd qtr


$ 2537.40

Borton Lawson,Dam Breach Hydrologic Analysis


$  640.98

Aqua PA, Sewer repairs


$  164.80

Tom Carter, signs & posts for bridge


$ 1687.50

Teresa Wojciechowski, Secy/Treas Salary &





6 mo rent


$   52.08

Office Max, office supplies(env, copy paper)


$   89.63

Reeves Rent a John Inc, 5/11 to 5/31


$  300.00

Paragon Total Home Maint. Ball field clean 





up and cut grass


Carter made a motion to pay the bills, 2nd by Favire, roll call, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.


QUESTIONS:


Bill Thornton said that in the past 19 years he remembers 3 incidences where you might consider it being a flood because the water came up so high and flooded some homeowner’s basements.  Wanted to know whether or not this possibility still exists since the installation of the new valve.  Carter replied that a flood still could happen.  Discussion ensued about the inability to open the valve at our own discretion and about the possibility of flooding homes downstream, also DEP’s involvement. George said that Wayne Gower our Emergency Mgt Coordinator monitors the rising of the water and gets in contact with us and we get in touch with some of the homeowners that would be directly affected.  Mr. Thornton wishes to be contacted and advised when there is any future threat of rising water or a potential flood possibility.


Mr. Thornton said there was an article in the paper in regards to the reassessment case in Hanover, at one point it states that the county and other taxing bodies must also file court briefs on reassessment, since Tom Carter did not see nor read the article he was unable to comment about it.  Mr. Thornton proceeded to quote another article wherein it stated how 21st Century assessed the properties putting an emphasis on sales.  Penn Lake was mentioned along with other municipalities where the assessment was questionable.  He wanted to know if anything needed to be done or was being done by the Borough.  George replied that she recalls Atty McCormick stating that anyone living on or near water received a huge increase.  Ex. Penn Lake, Harveys Lake.  There has also been a lot of growth in Fairview Twp and Back Mountain area.  Nothing has been done for 30 yrs and then they came in.  That would drive the reassessment value up.  Discussion ensued about the assessment appeal process.


Richard Geyer said that he owns a piece of property on Horseshoe Drive, lots 307-308-309, where there is a storm drain that the center of the pipe has corroded and the water coming through is uncontrollable and is going on their property.  Can something be done to repair this?  Tom Carter said we would take a look at it.

CORRESPONDENCE:


Received the report back from Borton Lawson on the pagoda.  They suggested 3 options. “Engineering recommendations for eliminating standing water at the pagoda”

1) Build land out to pagoda; DEP would need to be involved, we will loose some of the lake, and move wetlands vegetation, etc.

2) Move the pagoda back onto the land and get rid of the walkway; Would loose the aesthetics of the pagoda and again your are disrupting land so DEP approval would be needed.

3) Take out walkway, putting in a bridge to the pagoda.  Would need some type of pumps or fountains on both sides to keep the water moving.  Would need DEP approval.

Estimate cost to do either of the three would be in the range of $10,000.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:


Mayor Warner was unable to attend today’s meeting but Tom Carter proceeded to give his report. Received a complaint about 3 young men drinking on the beach, the mayor confronted them and they were of age.  The mayor explained to them they couldn’t drink on the beach and they left.  

Had a call about a dead tree on Oak and Terrace.  The tree is dead, about 6” in diameter and its leaning that if it falls it will go over the wires. Will contact the person that cut trees before for the borough to cut it down.

He called the state police about an ATV pulling a boat and trailer on the roads.  Had a call about the neighborhood being overrun with cats, told them to call the warden.  

Had a call about a trash fire.  Tom read an ordinance from 1979 restricting fires on private land that has been read before.  No burning between sunset and sunrise or at anytime on Sundays or Holidays from May 15th through October 1st is the short gist of ordinance.

Tom said that Mayor Warner also had Penn Dot come in and do a survey of the roads to legally post speed limits on the roads of the lake.  This normally costs several thousands of dollars and doesn’t know how he got them to come in to do this.  They have a procedure where they go around 5 or 6 times clocking their speed etc., the report is fairly long.  For Lakeview Dr, the speed limit should be posted at 20mph and Hollenback Rd at 30mph.  This is Penn Dots official speed limits for the lake.  There is a map of where the location of each sign should be.  Twelve signs are needed.  We are getting comparisons on the cost of the signs so they can be purchased and installed.  This will allow us to have someone come in and enforce the speed limit restrictions.


Fred Favire said he put up the life preservers, ropes and first aid kits at the two beaches.  Have also started to take the first readings.  The main beach was less than 10, the second beach was 10 and the pagoda was 60.  Fred feels that the increase is due to the accumulating garbage at the pagoda.


Tom Carter said that he has a report from Borton Lawson on the dam.  This report is not finished report; it’s the two parts of the analysis.  The profile of the dam and the elevations and the discharge calculations, the third phase is the stability analysis of the dam.  They are unable to do this so they are getting us in contact with another company.  This is required from DEP for dam safety.  Its 2/3 complete, waiting for the 3rd part to be done.


Jill Rosenstock said the port of potty went up.  Fundraising has begun for the playground.  Going fairly well.  The playground committee will be seeking donations from Council and the Association. 

Summer camp will start July 7th.  It will run Tuesday thru Thursday, 9 to noon.  Jill Casarella will be in charge of it.  It will be for 3 weeks, 3 days.  We are expecting a budget to be presented at next months meeting.


Sally Horny presented the following report: 1 zoning permit for Lawrence Marchetti, 4 contractors permits Alpha Pro Tree service, Weeks Construction, Crawford Custom Homes & LJ Milo Enterprises.  Spoke with Mr. Goldstein regarding the dock.  He said he is aware of its dilapidated condition.  Due to his recent ill health he was unable to remove it but will take care of it as soon as his health will allow it.  Sally stated that we do not have an ordinance to enforce this.

Helen Favire stated the dock is a danger and a hazard and feels it should be removed.  She is concerned for the safety of her grandchildren.  Tom said we will speak with Andrew and we will take care of removing it.

NEW BUSINESS:


Carter said that a few people have asked about getting recycling cans.  The last price we had was for 150 cans minimum at $15.00 a piece.  We will look into this and if the price is the same we will get 150 cans and perhaps charge $5.00 a piece, which is still a very good price for a can. Discussion ensued.


Tom Carter wanted to speak a little about the land where the tennis courts are.  Half of our tennis courts were actually built on private property; the Baslers own the plot of land it sits on.  The volleyball court and about ½ of the tennis courts, which we built about 20 years ago, sit on their land.  This past year when we were having discussions with the forestry going on we brought up the idea to them that we would like to get this resolved.  It would be nice to get this land into Penn Lakes hands so in the future if they sell the land or something happens we would own the land where the tennis and volley ball courts are.  The piece of land is about 1.9 acres and runs from back beyond the tennis courts all the way up to the dam to the front to the road up there.  We started talking to them about a year ago to come up with a fair and equitable exchange for both sides and the idea we came up with.  This is a pretty valuable piece of property.  Tom looked up another piece of property containing 8000 sq ft, similarly located and it was assessed at $33,000.  The 1.9 acres is about 80,000 sq ft, about 10x’s the size. We tried to come up with an agreement and what we came up with is what they approached us with before about waiving the sewer fees on 5 of their properties, which amounts to about $600/yr, and they also floated the idea of if they were to do a bulk connection to the sewer if they could get a discounted rate from the $11,300.  So if they were to have 10 or 20 properties connect at once they wanted a discounted rate for the sewer connection.  Which Tom felt was fair for getting this piece of property into our hands. 

Sue asked because it is set by ordinance would be have to change the ordinance.  Tom replied that we would have to have a legal agreement drawn up.  Doesn’t feel we would have to change the ordinance.  

Tom continued another request for the future was for the Baslers to come to us prior to expending any money on plans and we would work with them up front through the process.  In the past they have come to us with some plans they put together after all the work was done and there were some disagreements and we couldn’t agree as what to do. So the three things in general were the waiving of sewer fees, reduced connection fees for bulk hookups and working together with the borough and planning commission on future things that they do.  Tom’s opinion is that it is extremely weighted in our favor and feels it is a good deal for the Borough.  Sue said we should speak to Charlie about this and have him check into this.  Tom said he spoke with Charlie and he saw no legal issues with this type of agreement.  We would have to write something up with Charlie and their attorney.  

Jill said the Baslers would be up at the end of June.

Discussion ensued.


Mr. Cadwallader asked if the Borough contributed any money to fix the tennis courts.  Tom said the point is we don’t want to put any money into it yet because it is not on our land.  Before we can fix the tennis courts we have to have that land.  

Jill said that there are grants available but not if its on private property.  The land has to belong to the Borough.  Grants are available after we have the land.  

Discussion ensued.  Ned McGuire is getting a net. 

Mr. Cadwallader wanted to let everyone know that Mrs. William Keller passed away.  


Tom said that Barb Sudimak will give a presentation to the Borough on the Comprehensive Plan Community Survey results.  Barbara proceeded to read the results of the recent survey.  Results available on website, they held a public meeting and posted the results on the back tables. Results will be forwarded to the professional planning consultant. With his assistance we will submit a grant application and begin formulating the Comprehensive Plan.

Tom thanked the planning commission for their driving effort.  This started things really rolling for the comprehensive plan. 


Motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Carter, 2nd by Favire, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.


Meeting adjourned.







Respectfully submitted,



Teresa Wojciechowski, Secy


